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FRANKLIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
WORK SESSION MINUTES
February 23, 2021
6:00 P.M.
BOC:

Commission Chairman Dr. Jason K. Macomson


District 1 Commissioner Robert Franklin


District 2 Commissioner Kyle Foster
District 3 Commissioner Ryan Swails

District 4 Commissioner Eddie Wester
Media:  
Shane Scoggins, Franklin County Citizen Leader via Zoom


MJ Kneiser, WLHR via Zoom
Staff:
 
Interim Manager Terry Harris


County Clerk Kayla Finger
Item 1:
Call meeting to order – Chairman Macomson called the February work session to order and thanked everyone for attending.
Item 2:
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance – Commissioner Franklin led the invocation and pledge of allegiance to the American flag.
Item 3:
Approval of the Agenda – Commissioner Wester motioned to approve the agenda as presented. Commissioner Swails seconded the motion. All were in favor, 4-0.
Item 4: 
Public Comment – None.
Item 5:
Items for discussion
A. FFA Week Proclamation: Chairman Macomson introduced a resolution to proclaim the week of February 20th-27th National FFA Week. Commissioner Foster read the proclamation aloud and made a motion to approve the proclamation as read. Commissioner Wester seconded the motion. All were in favor, 4-0. 
· Mrs. Taylor Brown's FFA class joined via zoom later in the meeting and thanked the board for their approval.
The Board reopened the meeting for public comment as citizens joined the meeting.  Two unidentified citizens asked about rumors they had heard of Pilgrim's Pride Rendering Plant being built in Franklin County and were advised by Chairman Macomson that at this time there was no information available for release. Chairman Macomson advised that future planning and zoning items would go before the planning and zoning board first and that the next scheduled meeting would be March 18th and is open to the public.  

B. LMIG Bids & Awards - Interim Manager Terry Harris notified the Board that bids were opened on February 11, 2021 for the 2021 LMIG Asphalt Resurfacing Project.
The project consists of resurfacing on the following 8 county roads:

1.  Jackson Bridge Road from SR 145 to the first bridge 
2. Parkertown Road from the Lavonia City Limits to the Hart County Line

3.  Hillshore Court

4.  Park Street

5.  Blue Ridge Place

6.  Diamond Lane from Salem Road to Bond Bridge Road

7.  Blue Water Place

8. Ross Place
Out of the eight bids received, the lowest bid was submitted by Stratton & Sons Construction, Inc., for the amount of $741,178.47 this bid does include a bid bond from FCCI insurance company. The county has received $543,955.94 in funding from the Georgia Department of Transportation for the 2021 LMIG project. Manager Harris explained that the plan is to fund the remainder of the cost from SPLOST Road funds and recommended the Board award the bid to Stratton & Sons, Inc at the March 1st regular board meeting. No action was taken. 
C. Roadway Spraying – Manager Harris presented a proposal from County Engineer John Phillips for the county to contract out spraying services of county roadways with herbicides and use third party DBI Services.  DBI is the contractor that sprays roads for the Georgia Department of Transportation. County Road Manager Nick Johnson made a cost analysis comparing the county's costs to those of the proposal which was provided to the county commissioners. Manager Harris stated according to this analysis it costs the county around $33,858.00 for one round of spraying and approximately $35,329.00 for one round of bushhogging. DBI proposed two-spray applications to paved roads at a cost of $41,625.00 each, for a total of $83,250.00 versus a proposed one-spray application to gravel roads at a cost of $33,790.00. Estimated long term savings to the county would come from the cost of herbicide, the cost of county employee time required, as well as general wear and tear on county equipment (trucks, tools, and bushhog). Manager Harris stated in the long run, less overall bushhogging will be required once the vegetation is under control and recommended at the next regular board meeting that the board approve two-spray applications for paved roads, and under this proposal the county would continue to maintain gravel roads. DBI is a state contractor and the county is not required to obtain bids. The county will receive approximately $80,000 from GEMA for recent storm cleanup from the recent hurricanes and storms, and these funds can help offset the cost. No action was taken by the board at this time.
D. Intergovernmental Agreement with BOE: Old Carnesville Elementary Rental – Manager Harris notified the board that the Judge Malcolm reached out and plans to begin trials again in mid-March.  The court wishes to continue to use the old Carnesville Elementary School building for grand jury and jury trials. Manager Harris presented the board with an intergovernmental agreement with the Board of Education to lease the old CES building for $1.00/month for 12 months, with the option to renew. The county would also be required to pay any maintenance and utility costs.  The BOE would continue to host cheer practices in the CES gym where it does not conflict with the county's use of the building. No action was required at this time and the board will consider the intergovernmental agreement for approval at the next regular board meeting.
E. Public Safety Pay Analysis - Manager Harris addressed an ongoing public service/public safety crisis in the state and nation.  He noted that the number of people graduating as medics or EMT's has been decreasing steadily, and many are going to work for private transport companies that can offer higher pay. Some are even choosing to further their education and become BSN's instead. Manager Harris and Sheriff Thomas agreed that the same crisis is also affecting law enforcement.  The Sheriff's department and EMS are experiencing issues covering shifts and covering the public safety duties they are called to maintain due to loss of trained employees to neighboring counties that pay more.  Manager Harris spoke of two neighboring counties that recently raised the starting pay of their medics and law enforcement. Manager Harris noted the high standard of training and care that is only offered by Franklin County and how he does not want that standard of care to be diminished.  Manager Harris recommended the Board consider a much-needed raise for EMS employees working med units and law enforcement whose jobs include inmate contact (deputies on the road and jailers).  Such a raise in pay would help restore parity in pay levels between Franklin County and neighboring counties. The county manager provided several options for raises, including a $0.75/hour raise, a $1.00/hour raise, and a $1.25/hour raise for the identified EMS and law enforcement employees, with estimates of cost for the remainder of the current fiscal year ranging from approximately $22,000 to approximately $39,000 for EMS, and approximately $58,000 for law enforcement.  This raise could be funded for the remainder of this fiscal year from remaining CARES funds received last fall. Manager Harris noted that approximately $312,451.71 remains in CARES funds.  No action was taken at this time and the board will consider the proposal to provide a raise to designated EMS and law enforcement employees at the regular monthly board meeting on next Monday, March 1, 2021.

Item 6. Manager's Report: 

Manager Harris announced that the auditors returned to the county office this week.  By the end of the week, they expect to have completed approximately 90% of the audit.  The reporting remains to be done, and the auditors still can't rule out the need to file an extension (the due date for the audit is March 31, 2021).
Manager Harris stated that urgent repairs for the bathroom and kitchen floors in the tax assessor's office had been authorized due to the emergency nature of the situation, at a cost of $15,000.  This money has not yet been allocated.  IBC Construction will do the repairs.

Item 7:
Announcements: 
Chairman Macomson announced that the Board will meet next on Monday, March 1, 2021, at 5:30 pm for a public hearing and at 6:00 pm for a regular meeting.

The Chairman announced that tonight's meeting is the last official meeting with interim county manager Terry Harris, although he will continue to work with incoming County Manager Derrick Turner for two weeks, beginning March 1, 2021.  He thanked Mr. Harris on behalf of the Board of his excellent work over the last three months.

Chairman Macomson announced that he had spoken with Commissioner Joey Dorsey of the Hart County Board of Commissioners, who notified him that the Hart County BOC will open bids at a meeting tonight for the RFP for the Airport Authority Audit.  Hart County will work with Franklin County to set up a joint meeting in March to consider the bids.
Item 8:
Adjournment
Commissioner Wester made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Franklin gave the second. All were in favor, 4-0. 

Signed on the _______________day of _____________________, 2021
______________________________________
Chairman Jason K. Macomson
______________________________________ 

Robert L. Franklin, District 1 Commissioner

______________________________________ 

Kyle Foster, District 2 Commissioner

______________________________________ 

Ryan Swails, District 3 Commissioner
______________________________________  
Eddie Wester, District 4 Commissioner

______________________________________  

Kayla Finger, County Clerk

